From: Rear Admiral Tim Lowe CBE UKHO Acting Chief Executive, UK National Hydrographer and NIOHC Chair



NIOHC Letter No. 2/2019

18th March 2019

To:

Members and Associate Members of the IHO North Indian Ocean

Hydrographic Commission (NIOHC)

Subject:

**NIOHC input to IHO Meetings** 

Dear NIOHC colleagues,

Following on from NIOHC Letter No. 1/2019 - NIOHC input to IHO Circular Letter 10/2019 - CBSC17 and IRCC11, I would like to draw your attention to the following Agenda items under 10 - NIOHC input to IHO meetings, to be discussed on Wednesday 27<sup>th</sup> March 2019 at the 19<sup>th</sup> Meeting of the North Indian Ocean Hydrographic Commission:

- 10.1 NIOHC Report to IRCC11
- 10.2 3rd IHO Council considerations
- 10.3 2<sup>nd</sup> IHO Assembly considerations

I would like to understand the views and observations of NIOHC Member States, and would very much appreciate your input on the IHO meetings above. I therefore request that you come prepared to enable productive discussions at the meeting, so I may take your views forward to IRCC11 as NIOHC Chair, and provide input to the 3<sup>rd</sup> IHO Council and 2<sup>nd</sup> IHO Assembly.

It is important that the views of this Commission are raised at the forthcoming IHO meetings, so I kindly encourage you to prepare your input for this meeting.

I greatly look forward to seeing you in Muscat, Oman, next week for the 19<sup>th</sup> Meeting of NIOHC, and working with you to progress the aims of the Commission.

Yours sincerely